PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

John E. Schroeder ● J. Pepper Goslin ● Lori L. Crossen

Monday through Thursday, closed Friday | Hours: 6:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. | Meeting: First Monday, 7:00 p.m.



ZONING WORKSHOP September 27, 2021

The Providence Township Board of Supervisors held a zoning workshop in the township municipal office on Monday, September 27, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. Present were Chairman J. Pepper Goslin, Member Lori Crossen, Zoning Officer Heidi Martinez, Township Solicitor Melvin Newcomer and three (3) observers.

Supervisor John Schroeder was not in attendance.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Goslin at 7:00 P.M followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence.

OLD BUSINESS

- Following a brief discussion regarding the township staff vehicle purchase, Mrs. Crossen
 made a motion to authorize the township manager to purchase a used vehicle at a purchase
 price not to exceed \$12,000. Mr. Goslin seconded the motion and the motion carried
 unanimously.
- Following a lengthy discussion and review regarding the storm water maintenance fund and BMP inspections, Mrs. Martinez suggested reviewing the county model ordinance, DEP ordinance and other township storm water management ordinances. The supervisors agreed to have the staff research more information on this topic to be discussed at the October Zoning Workshop.

NEW BUSINESS

 Mr. Goslin made a motion to add discussing the township relationship with the Lancaster County Conservation District to the agenda. Mrs. Crossen seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. After a brief discussion regarding the Lancaster County Conservation District Memorandum of Understanding with the erosion and sedimentation control plans for storm water small projects, the supervisors took no action.

ADJOURNMENT

	no further business, Mr. Goslin made a eeting at 8:06 p.m. The motion was ca	motion, seconded by Mrs. Crossen, to adjourn arried unanimously.
	oomig at oroo piiii iiio monon nao oo	PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
ATTEST:	Vicki L. Eldridge, Secretary	J. Pepper Goslin, Chairman
		- <u></u>

Lori L. Crossen, Member